ADDENDUM NO. 2
Date: June 7, 2024

TO: CANYON COUNTY’S SOLICITATION OF BIDS
FLEET SHOP HVAC PROJECT

See Attached Exhibit “1,” incorporated by reference herein, which consists of Addendum
No. 2 to Canyon County’s Fleet Shop HVAC Project.

<
Approved this | day of June, 2024.

BOARD Q

Il COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

ATTEST: RICK HOGABOAM, Clerk

RO

Deputy Clerk




ADDENDUM NO. 2
OVERVIEW

Date: June 7, 2024
FLEET SHOP HVAC PROJECT
To: All Bidders
BID DUE DATE: As stated in the miscellaneous clarifications section, bids must be delivered to
the Clerk, Board of County Commissioners’ Office, Canyon County Courthouse, 1115 Albany

Street, Caldwell, Idaho 83605, no later than Tuesday, June 18, 2024 at 9:00 a.m.

1. NOTICE TO BIDDERS:

A. This Addendum shall be considered part of the original Canyon County, Idaho’s
Solicitation of Bids for the Fleet Shop HVAC project issued by the Board of County
Commissioners on May 21, 2024, and Addendum No. 1 issued May 31, 2024.

B. Bidders are hereby notified that they shall make necessary adjustments in their Bids
based upon this Addendum.

C. This Addendum consists of®

Cover Sheet (1 page)
Addendum No. 2 Overview (1 page)
Questions and Clarifications (1 page)
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ADDENDUM NO. 2
QUESTIONS AND CLARIFICATIONS

Date: June 7, 2024
FLEET SHOP HVAC PROJECT
TO: All Bidders
Bids Due: June 18, 2024 at 9:00 a.m.

Miscellaneous Clarifications:

1. The following information, as well as the Solicitation of Bids and Addendum No. 1 will be
available on the County website at www.canyoncounty.id.gov.

2. PLEASE NOTE THE FOLLOWING IMPORTANT CHANGES to dates listed in the
Addendum No. 1 to the Solicitation of Bids issued May 21, 2024:

e Objections to the specifications or bid procedures must be received in writing or email by
Tuesday, June 11, 2024 at 5:00 p.m.

¢ Bids must be identified with the subject line “Canyon County Fleet Shop HVAC Project,”
and be received by Tuesday, June 18, 2024 at 9:00 a.m. Bids will be opened on Tuesday,
June 18, 2024, at 9:30 a.m.

Bids and objections must be directed to the Canyon County Board of Commissioners via direct delivery
or email at bocc@canyoncounty.id.gov

Questions:

Questions received from ACCO Engineered Systems- Facility Services Group on June 4, 2024:
Q.1. I was told that the bids are now due on June 11th, what time are you requesting bids
A.l. "bﬁ’l:: new bid due date is June 18, 2024 at 9:00 a.m.

Q.2.  Is Canyon county going to handle:

? Electrical work
? Concrete housing pad
? Controls

A.2.  Yes, the County will take care of these in house.

Q.3.  Will we be allowed to work during normal business hours?
A.3. Yes, normal business hours will be allowed.

Q.4.  Isrectangular duct installed on the exterior of the building acceptable?
A.4.  Yes, rectangular duct will be acceptable so long as code requirements are met.
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